APPENDIX E

Academic Affairs Meeting

25 October 2006

In attendance: Tom Gavigan, Mahdi Nassereddin, Lorena Tribe, Janet Winter, Nancy Dewald, Paul Esqueda, Michele Ramsey, Bob Zambanini
I. Changes to the Business Degree:

A. Janelle Larson explained the changes to the degree, which stem from the move to align degree programs across the Penn State system. The Business faculty voted to support these changes in the program.

 

1. MIS 204 changes from 2 to 3 credits



2. Additional requirement of MATH 110 or MATH 140

B. It was noted that the College has added additional group and student tutoring hours to accommodate a possible influx of more students having trouble with the courses. Currently, however, the tutoring services are underutilized, but the help is there for students if they need/want it.

C. It was agreed that as a College we encourage faculty and staff not to speak negatively of these changes and/or to frame them as changes that make the degree “harder,” because hearing such things might negatively impact the degree (students deciding to not even try and choose something else) or might negatively impact student performance (helps to create a self-fulfilling prophecy for students). 

D. The committee voted unanimously in favor of the proposed changes.

II. Degree planning at the College:

A. Paul commented on degree planning at the College. He noted that the boundaries we should consider include the following:
1. Based on benchmarking with institutions of similar size, we will probably only have about 14 degrees total.
2. We should propose to transfer existing degrees instead of creating new ones because of the Penn State system’s move towards curriculum alignment.

3. Because the money that we are getting back from our growth is not going into permanent funds, there will not be any new faculty lines in the near future (we will still continue searches to fill replacement positions). We can only use these temporary funds to hire FT1 faculty at this time because they are temporary funds, therefore proposals cannot currently request new faculty lines.

4. Programs that would require any new facilities cannot be added at this time. Programs must be able to run with existing facilities. 

B. Role of Academic Affairs Committee in the degree planning process:



1. Our committee will see proposals before they leave the campus

2. There was discussion about what our role should be. Is the role of the Academic Affairs Committee one of consultation only or is the committee charged with making decisions about whether or not the degree is one the College should offer or not? Michele will check on the official role of the committee.
3. The committee agreed that we should seek the opinions of our division faculty and consider those opinions when discussing a degree proposal.

4. The committee agreed that we would work quickly on a general template for proposing degrees (the first stage of degree proposal no longer requires a formal P1 or P3, only a prospectus). With a template in place, each proposal would address the same questions, making it less likely that the committee tables a proposal pending more information and each proposal could be more easily evaluated against other proposals in front of the committee. 

III. Joint Senate-Academic Affairs Committee on E-Learning: Paul explained the committee was beginning to work on hammering out concepts and measure the fears and perceptions of faculty. The committee will discuss the first stage of their work at a celebrating teaching colloquium this semester which will tentatively include the committee report, a speaker, discussions by faculty currently working with E-learning, and break-out sessions for faculty in attendance. 

